Orange County 4-H County Council 
Meeting Minutes – June 23, 2015
The meeting was called to order by our Vice President, Beverly Schrieber at 7:07 p.m.

Officers:   

Vice President – Beverly Schrieber
Corresponding Secretary – Linda Cartwright 

Treasurer – Suzanne Montz
County 4-H Program Coordinator – Jason Suppes 
The pledge of allegiance and 4-H pledge were led by Kevin Slater from Trabuco Trailblazers and Tianna Weiland from La Habra Hilltoppers

A motion was made by Janet Chompff and seconded by Greg Hammork to accept the meeting agenda.  The motion passed.

Officer Reports:

President: Susan Read-Weil was not able to attend meeting due to her mother’s illness.
Secretary: A motion was made to accept the minutes from the May 26th, 2015 County Council Meeting was made by Tom Weiland and seconded by Beth Jesch.  The motion was passed.

Treasurer: A motion was made to pass the 2014-15 budget by Christine Rosenow and seconded by Linda Cartwright.  The motion was passed.

Club Reports:

Orange Acres BackBreakers: Beth Jesch reported that OABB members participated in the Orange Park Acres Fourth of July Parade with decorated bicycles.  A food booth hosted by the large livestock members sold meals at the Orange Fourth of July celebration.  At 4-H State Field Day four members attended with one gold medal win.

Lake Forest Superstars: Sheila Smith reported that members worked on decorating a city float for the July 4th parade.  Kayla Caston, a senior member wrote a 750 word essay and won a $500.00 educational scholarship from the Soroptomists Organization.  On August 4th, the club will have a booth representing 4-H at the National Lights Out event helping communities become aware of crime prevention.
La Habra Hilltoppers:  Elizabeth Weiland reported that members were invited to hold a flag retiring ceremony by a retired Navy Seal.  The club end of year party had an astronomy group give the members a free peek at Jupiter and our moon through telescopes.
Mesa Goathill Gogetters: Suzanne Montz reported that for the club end of year party, the members chose to go on a camping trip.  The club asked the O’Neill park rangers if they needed any community service projects done and if they had a few free spots to stay at the campground while they worked.  They camped on Friday and Saturday and picked up trash in the park.  Ranger Jack gave them a puppet show and sang songs with them.

Trabuco Trailblazers: At the State 4-H Field Day, Kevin Slater won a gold medal for Photography and Morgan Ulrich won gold for her Interview Contest.

Fountain Valley Cloverdales: Sheyla Jacobs won a gold medal at the State 4-H Field Day in the Summer Fashion category.

South Section Meeting:  Linda Cartwright reported that the meeting was very long but very interesting to hear what other counties were doing.  There was a “make it and take it” workshop where everyone was welcome to make a bird nest materials holder to hang in a tree.  Meetings are held on the second Saturday of January, April, June and September and Orange County members are encouraged to attend.

Old Business:
1. County Council Budget: The 2014-‘15 budget was passed and preparation was made to move forward into 2015-’16.
2. Record Books: Beverly Schrieber explained the officers’ record book form and reminded members that there are new instructions and dates to submit for record books.  There is also an “intent to submit” form for senior record books as well as the record book on-line quiz which were both due by June 30th.  Jason will see if he can put the three forms on the county website.  Jason will also contact Kay Strothman and reserve rooms for county record book judging.
3. County Council Meetings: Jason Suppes will no longer be available on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday evenings to attend meetings.  Meeting dates and changes will be scheduled by the Executive Board for the 2015-’15 year.  The new 4-H model suggests four county council meetings per year held on a Saturday morning.  Suggestions from members on when to hold the meetings is welcome.
4. Food Fiesta: Food Fiesta will again be held at the Knights of Columbus Hall in Fullerton.  

5. Jason Suppes will give updates on next year’s leader training after speaking with the executive board.  He would like leaders and the board involved in the development of new leaders.
6. Rach-Siebert Award: The award will be given out at the Member Achievement Award Event instead of at the Orange County Fair.

7. Jason is finishing this year’s enrollment.  This year’s financials need to be sent to state as soon as possible after the June statement is received.  Discussion was held as to having a cut off date for registration enrollment in order to be able to finish processing registration earlier in the year.  Communications from the county only is sent to members with finished enrollments making it difficult to send information to new members.  Jason will ask Darren Haver if December 31st would work.  This year there were 500 members enrolled with 250 still outstanding.

8. Summer Camp: Approximately one dozen Orange County members attended camp with Los Angeles and San Bernardino members at Camp Seeley in Crestline.  For Orange County to hold its own camp, it needs a suitable location and a camp counselor in training program.

New Business:

1. Angels Game Fundraiser: The Angels will host a 4-H fundraiser with a baseball game on Sunday, September 13th.  Clubs that are interested in participating can contact Jason.  Tickets are likely to be sold for $10.00 each and cost $3.00 to Angels.  Jason may contact Kern, Riverside and San Bernardino Counties to ask if they would like to participate.  Beth Jesch made a motion to allow Orange County 4-H clubs’ executive boards to approve the fundraiser and have the clubs vote on it at the first club meeting.  Funds must be designated for a specific purpose.  Pam Ulrich seconded the motion which passed.  Unsold tickets can be returned no later than one week after the game date.

2. Disney Avengers ½ Marathon: Suzanne Montz signed Orange County up to enter a lottery in July to choose groups participating in this event.  It will be held on Sunday, November 15th.  If Orange County is chosen, members 14 years and older will be able to help in the marathon and receive a ticket to Disneyland.  We must provide 50 people or more to help.
3. Officer Elections: A motion to open elections made by Greg Hammork and seconded by Tom Weiland was passed.  A motion to open nominations was made by Beth Jesch, seconded by Sheila Smith and passed.

Candidates nominated for open offices are:

President - Janice Chompff and Beth Jesch

Vice President – Sandy Jacobs and Christine Rosenow

Secretary – Pam Ulrich and Tom Weiland

Beth Jesch and Tom Weiland declined the nominations at this time.  Janet Chompff and Pam Ulrich were accepted by consensus to be president and secretary.  Christine Rosenow won the position of Vice President.  Suzanne Montz will continue as Treasurer and Linda Cartwright will continue as Corresponding Secretary.

Youth Members will be selected after Teen Council begins the year.  South Section Representatives will be Sandy Jacobs, Sheyla Jacobs (teen), Tom Weiland, Beverly Schrieber and Jan Tubbiola (Jan to be confirmed at next meeting).  A motion to elect these representatives by consensus was passed.

4. Other:  The presidential service awards from 2013-14 still have not been awarded.  Bev Schrieber will ask Kay Strothman for information on how the awards work.


A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Weiland and seconded by Janet Chompff. 

Meeting adjourned 9:10 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted by Linda Cartwright, Corresponding Secretary
